
   Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

    11 December 2011

The meeting was called to order at 0930 by Barbara Riddy.  14 Members were present.

This meeting had no set agenda, and was intended to address only items of immediate concern.
1. Members expressed their appreciation for Murray Welte’s efforts in getting both fuel pumps going.
2. 2012 Budget
  The Treasurer presented the proposed budget for 2012.  The only discussion pertained to fuel prices:  should they be raised now to build up a cushion against anticipated price increases by suppliers later in 2012; or should they remain where they are and only be adjusted as dictated by the price of delivered fuel.


Moved by Murray Welte: that the budget for 2012 be accepted with the fuel prices remaining at $1.39 (Members) and $1.58 (Non-Members).  Fuel prices to be adjusted as required by the cost of delivered fuel.  Seconded by Bob Lepschi.                                                                          Carried
3. Lease
Barbara Riddy and Andrea Trepanier reported no progress in their latest round of negotiations with the airport.
4. NFC Fuel
A reply has been sent to DTZ Barnicke regarding their complaint that the Club is in default of our lease because we sell fuel to non-members and in competition with the commercial fuel seller.  No further action is planned until a reply is received from DTZ Barnicke.

5. NAC Letter

A reply has been sent to the Nanaimo Airport Commission regarding their letter demanding a retraction and apology for statements in the September issue of AvGas which the NAC says defame the airport.  No further action is planned until a reply is received from the NAC.

6. Credit Card Reader

The Club rented an electronic credit card reader for processing credit cards, primarily at events such as fly-ins.  The cost is $43.40 per month.  

Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that the Club end the rental of the electronic credit card reader

Seconded by Ron Whyte                                                                                                      Carried
(Note – the Club still has a manual credit card reader.)
7.
Social Events

  Saturday 14 January – Pirate Party (Arrrrr Matey!)


Saturday 4 February – NFC Breakfast 0900-1100

Volunteers are always needed for social events!  Contact Mike Wilkey  africa@shaw.ca
8.
Social Calendar
Flying clubs on the Island and Lower Mainland are establishing a web-based social group.  The main purpose is to produce a calendar showing each Club’s social activities.  This will make it easier both to schedule an event for our Club so that it does not conflict with an event at a nearby club, and to know what events are taking place at the other clubs.
Autumn Umanetz will investigate posting the calendar on our web site and/or on Yahoo Groups.

9.     Closing Remarks
The President thanked the 2011 Executive for their efforts and welcomed the 2012 Executive.
10.
Next Meeting Date
 15 January 2012
 Executive 0900
 General Meeting 0930
11.     Adjournment   Moved by Mike Wilkey: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                            Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1030.    
Doug Wakefield
Secretary  
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